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Vintage Car Show at Third Union Baptist Church             County Fest 2018 

Photo by Alison Fox  Photo by Fred Smith 

Annual Farm Bureau Dinner 

Story by Florence Cooke, Photos by Gene Campbell-   The King William Farm Bureau held its annual dinner/meeting on Thursday, August 16th, at the King William Ruritan Building. During the 

business meeting, President Charles Piersa, recognized Etta and Lawrence Hill on their  60th wedding anniversary on this date.                                                Please see FARM BUREAU, on page 8. 

Story by Florence Cooke 

  Despite rain showers on Saturday afternoon, August 18th, about 20 vintage cars came 

from far and near for a vintage car show as part of the homecoming weekend at Third 

Union Baptist Church in Walkerton. 

Please see THIRD UNION, on page 14. 

Story by Florence Cooke 

  The fourth annual County Fest, sponsored by King William County  Parks and 

Recreation, was held on Saturday, August 18th. Thirty two vendors, including 

businesses, county organizations, and fun/free entertainment for the children, were on 

hand.                                                               Please see COUNTY FEST, on page 14. 
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Send in check or money order 

today for only $30.00 a year! 
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________________________ 
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Make check or money orders payable to: 
 

Country Courier 
P.O. BOX 160 

St. Stephens Church, VA 23148 
 

Call us today: 

(804) 769-0259 

The Country Courier welcomes letters 

from our readers, which will be published 

with the writer’s signature and county of 

residence. We accept calendar items at no 

charge for 50 words or less. The Country 

Courier reserves the right to edit letters 

and calendar items and print when space is 

available. 
 

Serving King William and  

King and Queen Counties 

Since 1989 
 

Country Courier 
P.O.  Box 160 

St. Stephens Church, VA 23148 

Hours: 10AM-2PM M-F 

769-0259   ●   Fax 769-0953 

Email: 

office@countrycouriernews .com 

Web: www.countrycouriernews.com  
 

Physical Address: 

Twin Rivers Building 

5833 Richmond Tapp. Hwy. 

Suite 107 B  

Aylett, VA. 23009 
 

STAFF 
Danny Clark, Publisher 

Julie Clark Minor, Editor 

Gail Clark, Office Manager 

Armistead Saffer, Technical-Consultant 

Ryan Lumpkin, Distribution Manager 

Florence Cooke, Contributing Writer 
 

  Don’t Miss Another Issue! 
 

If you are not receiving 

t h e  C o u n t r y 

Courier and you 

live outside the 

community, you can 

subscribe for an Annual 

Rate of $30.00 (includes 

postage) and keep up with the latest 

news from King William and King 

and Queen counties.   

Publisher’s Message 
 

8014 Lee Davis Road, Mechanicsville ●746-8665 

A 120 Year  

Tradition of Caring 

 Bennett Funeral Home was established in 1897 to serve the needs of 

Richmond families.  Since then, this locally owned and operated business has 

continued to serve the community with its unique combination of caring and 

convenience. 

 This tradition of excellence  can be seen in the four beautiful chapels 

located throughout the Richmond area: centrally located on Cutshaw Avenue in 

the city, on Broad Street Road past Innsbrook, serving the Hanover-

Mechanicsville area on Lee-Davis Road and Chesterfield Chapel on Ashbrook 

Pkwy. in Chesterfield. All four facilities are under the personal direction of 

Charles D. Morehead, President. 

 In a time of need, you can turn to Bennett Funeral Home with trust and 

confidence.  It serves families of all faiths with personal service, before, during, 

and after.  There is a long tradition of professionalism and caring. 

 One way in which Bennett cares for families, is by offering a convenient 

and personalized pre-need program.  Through this program pre-need planning, you 

can spare your loved ones the burden of making decisions at an emotional time.  

Call Bennett Funeral Home at 746-8665 to schedule a pre-planning consultation.

BENNETT funeral home 

Caring Since 1897 

Grantland Wayne Sedillo 

In Loving Memory of  

Grantland Wayne Sedillo 

 

Saturday, September 1st 9 a.m. to 2 

p.m. Sharon Baptist Church  

901-Sharon Rd. 
 

To sign up, visit 

donateblood.vablood.org - please use 

group code 4258 to sign up 
 

For questions, please contact  
 

Jake: jAS927@ymail.com or  

Cell: 804-339-4508 

Sara: sedillosara@gmail.com or  

Cell: 804-239-5025 
 

Appointments recommended,  

Walk-ins welcome 
 

 

Special T-shirts for participants  

*while supplies last 

Blood Drive 

PREPARE FOR YOUR DONATION * EAT WELL * STAY HYDRATED  

* BRING ID 

  Thanks to our Uncle Sam, I was able to visit a number of far away places. 

They included, Alaska, Japan, Okinawa, California and Viet Nam. What I 

found is that most people are the same where ever I went. The language 

was different, food, culture, religion and many customs were different, but 

the people were much the same. Family was important, hopes and dreams 

of a better life and the importance of lasting relationships could be found 

in all people. We are more alike than different. I can still recall people I 

met that made a lasting impression on me many years ago and many miles 

away. 

 

 

    Take care until next time...  
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Equine Talk Sponsored by: 

360 Hardware and T-Town Tack  

 

  Colosse Baptist Church, West Point, is pleased 

to announce the arrival of our new pastor, Jeff 

Mills. Jeff began his pastoral leadership at 

Colosse on Sunday, August 12, 2018.  Jeff and 

his wife, Awnali, have been married for 32 

years. They have a daughter who lives in South 

Carolina and a son who lives in Henrico.   

  His formal education includes a BS of 

Religion with a major in Christian studies and 

minors in Church Ministry and Biblical studies. 

He has completed 30 hours toward his Master 

of Divinity. Prior to joining Colosse, Jeff’s 

work experience in Virginia included being a bi

-vocational Senior Pastor at Renewal Church 

for five years and the Associate Pastor to Youth 

and Children at Four Mile Creek Baptist Church 

in Henrico for more than 10 years. Prior to 

moving to Virginia, he held various pastor 

positions in Arizona churches. While being a bi-

vocational pastor, he worked for various 

communication companies. Jeff has been 

described as being a humble, hardworking, 

understanding, honest, and compassionate 

person with a heart for ministry. He is a gifted 

leader and teacher who has a deep love for 

Jesus Christ and the work of the Holy Spirit is 

evident in his sermons and his interactions with 

people. Jeff is excited to support and lead 

Colosse’s mission of “Growing a Loving 

Church by Transforming Lives and Building 

Dreams”. Installation service for Jeff was held 

on August 26th at Colosse.   

Colosse Baptist Church Welcomes New Pastor 

Jeff and Awnali Mills 

Answers 
 

By Allen Brintley and “Pip” 

 

  The other day I was watching a 

sports program with an old mule 

buddy. An ad came on with some 

people scuba-diving. I asked the 

question “Why do people always 

fall backwards into the water when 

they go scuba-diving?” In his 

infinite wisdom, my buddy 

responded “That’s easy. If they fall 

forward, they would still be in the 

boat!” We both had a big laugh and 

later I got to thinking that he was 

right in the way he looked at it. It 

wasn’t the response that I was 

looking for but maybe it was 

because I didn’t ask the question 

correctly. Sometimes our horses 

and mules don’t give us the 

response we’re looking for. It’s not 

always their fault, most of the time 

it’s ours for not communicating 

correctly. I’ve heard some old 

timers say that people don’t have 

horse problems, horses have people 

problems. What they mean is that a 

horse has no problem being a 

horse. We have to learn to speak 

horse. Break things down to the 

simplest tasks and make sure we 

are asking properly. Always try to 

set them up to succeed. Like when 

trying to get them to walk on a 

lead, use a fence on one side so 

they will walk straight and not be 

tempted to go the other way. 

Always be safe, and don’t be afraid 

to ask for help to learn to 

communicate better with your 

animal. By the way, Pip can speak 

mule perfectly and she’s always 

teaching me. She’ll pull a pretty 

good joke every now and then and 

all I can do is laugh.  

  Y o u  c a n  e m a i l  m e  a t 

Allen@twinriversrealty.com or call 

690-7870. I’ll see you on the trails.  

mailto:Allen@twinriversrealty.com
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  On Sunday, August 12th, King  & Queen 

Resource Council, in conjunction with KQ 

Department of Social Services hosted our 

third annual “Yoots & Coots” Fishing 

Day. The purpose of this event is to enable 

children with special needs and older 

adults the opportunity to fish together. The 

event was hosted by Mr. Tucker, of 

Tucker’s Beach, who generously donated 

10 boats and the pavilion for our event. 

The day was a success due, in part, to the 

volunteers from the community and the 

staff of the social services department. 

  We were able to send each participant 

home with a rod and reel, and a backpack 

with school supplies for each child. This 

was due to the generosity of King & 

Queen Farm Bureau, Andy’s Automotive, 

Roma Restaurant, Food Lion (Aylett), 360 

Hardware, Vinney’s Restaurant, Cabela’s, 

Hopkins Sporting Goods, New to You 

Thrift Store, and Mercedes Benz of 

Richmond. Ice was donated by Plain View 

Farm.  

  Many thanks to Mizpah United Methodist Church, and Rev. Betty Jo Sims, for the 

beautiful Sunday morning service and the great lunch. 

  Thank you, from the kids, the seniors and, the King & Queen community, to 

everyone who donated their resources and their time to this event.  

King & Queen Resource Council 
THANK YOU 
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Obituaries 
STURTZ 

Barbara A. Sturtz, 70, 

of Shacklefords, VA 

passed away August 

11, 2018 surrounded 

by her family. She 

was preceded in death 

by her father Jack 

Hodges; a sister Patsy 

Gill and a brother 

Whi tey Hodges . 

Barbara is survived 

by her husband of 50 years, Herbert Sturtz; 

a daughter Jeanette Best (Michael) of New 

Kent; two sons Timothy Sturtz of 

Mechanicsville and Brian Sturtz (Becky) 

of King William; her mother Mildred 

Hodges  of  Barhamsvi l le ;  two 

grandchildren Austin Sturtz and Jessica 

Best; two sisters Ruby Martin and Gloria 

Richardson and many other family 

members. The family will receive friends 6 

to 8 PM, Friday, August 24th at 

Tabernacle United Methodist Church, 

Barhamsville, VA. Tributes may be posted 

at www.vincentfh.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MITCHELL 

Ute Maria "Mary" born 

January 26, 1934, died 

August  23 ,  2018 , 

surrounded by her family 

after a courageous battle 

with Alzheimer's. She 

was preceded in death by 

her parents Walter and 

Martha Schlif f  of 

Germany and  her 

husband Thomas Nelson Mitchell, and a 

son Michael Thomas Mitchell.  She is 

survived by a son Wayne Mitchell 

(Melanie), 2 daughters Tricia Reed (Jeff), 

Pamela Ashley (Michael).  Her 

grandchildren whom were the love of her 

life Brian Ashley (Kara), Brooke Reed, 

Taylor Miller (Brad), Amber Ashley, and 

Skylar Ashley, 4 great grandchildren Will, 

Chandler and Harrison Ashley, and her 

newest edition Grayson Thomas 

Miller.Viewing will be held on Saturday 

August 25, 2018 from 5 to 7 p.m. at B. W. 

White Funeral Home in Aylett 

VA.  Services will be held on August 

26,2018 at 2 p.m. at B. W. White Funeral 

home, burial will immediately follow at 

Mizpah United Methodist Church in 

Walkerton VA. 

 

 

 

 

 

MITCHELL 

Mitchell, Waladia Ann, 

71, of Aylett, VA, went to 

be with the Lord on 

August 17, 2018. She was 

born in Germany to 

Ukrainian parents, John 

and Maria Skorackyj who 

preceded her in death. She 

is survived by her devoted 

husband of 47 years, John 

Gordon Mitchell Sr., the love of his life.  

Her three children, Rosie Tomlin, John 

Gordon Mitchell, Jr. (Jennifer) and 

Rebecca Moseley (Brian). Her six 

Grandchildren, Chris and Andrew 

Humphrey, Jewel and Jordan Mitchell, 

Austin and Trevor Moseley. Brother, John 

Skorackyj (Linda) and Sister, Olga 

Skorackyj. A devoted friend, Ann Garner.  

She was known to many as “Miss Ann” 

from her days of working at McDonalds 

for 27 years. Visitation will be Monday 

from 5 to 8 pm at B.W. White Funeral 

Home Rt. 360 Aylett. Services  will be 

Tuesday 11 am at Epworth United 

Methodist Church with interment in the 

church cemetery. In lieu of flowers, 

contributions can be made to the Volunteer 

Rescue Squads of King William County. 
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  RUCK TO REMEMBER is an event that cuts 

to the heart of what Memorial Day is about. 

Remembering those that have fallen in service 

to our country. The Ruck to Remember is a 60-

mile Ruck march from Harper’s Ferry, WV to 

section 60 (60 to 60) of Arlington National 

Cemetery over the Memorial Day 

weekend. The final miles take the participants 

through the Iwo Jima, Korean War, Vietnam 

War, and World War 2 Memorials. 

  Aylett resident, and retired Navy veteran, Tim 

Vaughan, has participated in the Ruck to 

Remember the previous two years and shares 

his experience below: 

  Throughout the entirety of the event 

participants are immersed in the memories of 

these heroes through the Stories of Valor that 

each participant shares. These stories are 

extremely personal and carry a lot of emotion 

for the individuals sharing. The stories relate 

the impact the fallen had on the person sharing 

the story; often they served together or were a 

family member. As a listener, you gain insight 

into a life cut short and family no longer whole. 

Of how they lived, how they impacted the story 

teller, and through the sharing you come to 

know that person as if you knew them yourself. 

You don't just hear about the loss; you come to 

feel it in your own heart. 

  We share the stories throughout the of the 

event but the final miles, through the war 

memorials, are usually quiet and reflective. You 

feel the loss, not just of those that shared a story 

of valor, but of the nation. You connect the 

personal loss shared by those participating in 

the Ruck to Remember to the thousands upon 

thousands of names etched on the Vietnam War 

Memorial, to the haunting expressions of the 

soldiers in the Korean War Memorial, and feel 

it most acutely when you see the families of the 

fallen standing beside the white markers 

covering the hillsides of Arlington National 

Cemetery. 

  Towards the end of the event you can't help 

but have a sense of melancholy but afterwards 

you feel a sense of pride and hope, because you 

learned about some truly amazing people. You 

then can share that knowledge with others who 

may never come to know about a fallen Marine 

like CPL Jared Verbeek. Jared was killed in 

Afghanistan on June 21, 2011 and left behind a 

wife and young son. Through that sharing, you 

will truly memorialize the fallen and in so 

doing will ensure that we as a nation will Never 

Forget. 

  Ruck to Remember selected several charity 

beneficiaries that support veterans and share a 

common vision with Ruck to Remember. 

Participants are asked to raise funds for one of 

t h e  ch ar i t i e s  a s  p a r t  o f  t h e i r 

participation. Operation Enduring Warrior 

(OEW) is one of those charities, and has been 

for four years now. OEW seeks to Honor, 

Motivate, and Empower wounded veterans 

through various programs such as Adventure, 

Skydiving, and Scuba diving programs. Tim is 

an active supporter of OEW. 

Ruck to Remember 



P a g e  8                                             T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                  W e d n e s d a y ,  A u g u s t  2 9 ,  2 0 1 8   

 

  Etta is a member of the 

Women’s Committee and 

Lawrence is a member of the 

Farm Bureau Board. He also 

recognized the Women’s 

Committee for being awarded 

Best in State for 2017 for the 

Ag Day Event held at 360 

Hardware in the Spring. They 

were awarded $500. They also 

received First Place in the 

Eastern District for the same 

event. The ladies of the 

Women’s Committee are: 

Nancy Johnson, Etta Hill, 

Molly Gregory, Darlene Mills, 

Susan Hurley, Elaine Dean, 

Betsy Piersa, and Debi Moren. 

  The guest speaker was Bobbi 

Tassinari, County Administrator, who 

told the group how happy she was to be 

back in a rural area after having been a 

city person for so many years. As 

County Administrator she talked about 

the county and its growth. She also 

purchased a John Deere afghan by 

Mildred Woody that was raffled with 

the proceeds going to the Cornerstone. 

  Nancy Johnson of the Women’s 

Committee reported on the activities of 

the committee for 2017. Some of the 

activities included purchasing a park 

bench to be placed at the State Fair 

Grounds with King William Farm 

Bureau Women’s Committee listed on 

it; presented Cornerstone with a $100 

donation and collected  canned goods 

for them; presented Melinda Edwards 

with a $1,000 scholarship; planted 

vegetable gardens and flower gardens at 

Cool Springs Primary School; and 

several members attended the King 

William County Board of Supervisors’ 

meetings each month. The group 

sponsored a one day program for 

Summer Sneakers with 50 children 

attending. The children played games, 

learned about farming, made ice cream 

and received a “goodie” bag. The group 

purchased books called “This Bee 

Counts” and, with help from the 

community, read to 504 children at Cool 

Springs during National Literacy Week, 

donated 30 of the books to the school 

following the event, and donated a bag 

of supplies and a sample of honey to 

each of the 23 teachers in K – 2. On the  

“National Night Out” the ladies gave 

goodie bags to the children, made a craft 

involving a cow’s face and made ice 

cream with children and adults alike. 

  A large crowd of Farm Bureau 

members join together every year to 

enjoy fellowship over a delicious meal 

catered by Leon Nixon Catering of 

North Carolina. 

By Gene Campbell 

Every year the King William Ruritan Club 

honors one of its own and a citizen in the 

community for exemplary service to the 

club and community. At the club's Annual 

Awards Night on August 14 Club 

President Ronnie Moore was named 

Ruritan of the Year by his fellow club 

members for his dedication and 

outstanding service to the club this past 

year. Likewise Charles Morehead was 

named Citizen of the Year by the club 

members for his support and contributions 

to the club and community. Charlie is 

President and General Manager of Bennett 

Funeral Homes. Congratulations Ronnie 

and Charles!  
 
 

Ruritan of the Year Ronnie Moore (right) and Citizen of the Year Charles Morehead 

(left). 

Ruritan and Citizen of the Year Honored 

Charles Piersa 

Farm Bureau Dinner, continued 

 

Located in Aylett Virginia  

 Excavators 

 Chippers 

 Stump Grinders 

 Compact tractor W/ Backhoe 

 Trenchers 

 Wood splitters  

 Lawn Aerators 

 Plate Compactors and More...…. 

CALL/ TXT TO RENT! 804-432-8029  

4Hr, 24Hr, Week & Long 

Term Rentals available 

Delivery  

Available 

Local Farm Bureau Agent Jim Woolford reacts to Nancy Johnson telling him he won 

the $500 raffle prize. Jim donated the $500 to the local Agriculture in the classroom program. 

The waking mind is the least serviceable in the arts. 

 

Henry Miller  
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By Armistead Saffer 

Image courtesy KWSO & Banco 

Productions 

  The King William Sheriff's Office 

accepted the Lip Sync Challenge from the 

New Kent Sheriff’s Office to join this 

Summer’s viral trend.  The challenge 

started in June in Texas when Bexar 

County’s Deputy Alexander Mena 

recorded himself lip syncing “Fuiste Mala” 

by Kumbia Kings and it was posted to their 

Facebook page.  Since then Sheriff’s 

Offices from across the nation have been 

producing their own videos and sharing 

them on Facebook. 

  It took about a day to record the video.  A 

lot of the recording took place on National 

Night Out at the King William Ruritan 

Park where local residents were invited to 

join in the video’s production.  In addition 

to the Sherriff’s Office the video included 

participants from King William Fire & 

Rescue, King William/King & Queen 

Victim Witness, Commonwealth 

Attorney’s office, Regional Animal 

Shelter, State Probation Office and 

employees of King William County. 

  The video is appropriately set to the song 

“Find Out Who Your Friends Are” written 

by Casey Beathard and Ed Hill and 

recorded by Tracy Lawrence featuring Tim 

McGraw and Kenny Chesney.  Brandon 

Ancarrow of Banco Productions and also a 

former King William High School student, 

filmed, edited and produced the video.  

  Sheriff Walton stated, “The Sheriff’s 

Office took this on as a Community 

Policing project to enhance our 

relationships with the community.”  No 

money was spent on making the video 

thanks to Banco Productions donating their 

services. and most of the people 

participating volunteered during their off 

time.  The King William Sheriff’s Office 

would like to thank everyone that 

participated.  

 

  To watch the KWSO’s Lip Sync 

Challenge video just go to the King 

William Sheriff’s Office’s Facebook page.  

Be sure to LIKE & SHARE it with your 

friends!  For non-Facebook folks the video 

can also be found online at: https://

vimeo.com/285746041 

King William County’s Lip Sync Challenge 

Sheriff Jeff Walton having fun leading the Lip Sync Challenge 

Story by Florence 

Cooke 

 

  At the County Fest 

on Saturday, August 

18th,  there was a new 

s o u r c e  o f 

entertainment for those 

who love video games 

– a game truck owned 

and operated by 

Kendrick (Kenny) 

Veney and Corey 

Cosby called On the 

Fly Game Truck.  This 

is a 20 foot custom 

designed trailer from 

Premier Game Trailers in Tampa, Florida. 

  The truck was custom designed for 

Corey and Kenny as far as equipment, 

colors, and games.  Inside the air 

conditioned trailer with a capacity of 24 

people, there is custom lighting and 

stereo.  One wall has comfortable sofas 

and the other wall has four flat screen 

televisions.   Outside under an awning 

there are two additional flat screen 

televisions.   For a flat fee a person gets 

two hours of entertainment from X Boxes, 

play stations,  a Virtual Reality play 

station , and Nintendo Switch. 

  The idea came to these two men because 

there is a lack of entertainment in the 

Middle Peninsula/Northern Neck area.  In 

this modern age everyone – both young 

and old – like to play video games . 

  The game truck was planned to serve the 

King William, King and Queen, and 

Tappahannock areas.  In the few weeks 

the game truck has been in operation it has 

been a huge success.  The two men have 

been to private parties and events in  King 

William, Tappahannock, Lancaster, 

Kilmarnock, White Stone, Gloucester and 

Montross. 

  This is a great idea for birthday parties, 

family reunions, and corporate events.  

For information or to schedule an event, 

please call 804 – 994 – 3633 or go to the 

website ontheflygame truck@gmail.com. 

New Source of Entertainment Comes to King William 
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Lawrence and Etta Hill....now and then   

By Gene Campbell 

 

  Lawrence Hill's family have roots in King 

William dating back to the 1800's. He also had 

cousins in Alberta, Virginia back in the 1950's 

who "fixed him up" on a blind date with a gal 

named Etta in December 1955.  Now Etta 

loved to "act" quite a bit in school plays in 

those days and after their first date Lawrence 

was "smitten" and he would drive all the way 

from King William to Alberta just to see her 

acting in those school plays.  Etta was a "bit 

smitten" too because she would look out from 

the stage to see if Lawrence was in the 

audience. Lawrence proposed to Etta in Byrd 

Park in Richmond on Christmas Eve in 1957 

and they were married on August 16, 1958 in 

Bethel Methodist Church in Alberta. After 

arriving in Daytona Beach for their honeymoon 

in Lawrence's red and white 1955 Ford, 

Lawrence spent "some time" removing "just 

married" written in black shoe polish all over 

his beautiful Ford.   

  Etta graduated from the Johnston-Willis 

Nursing School in 1958 and went to work  for 

a doctor in West Point.  She was one of the 

first Family Nurse Practitioners in the area 

after graduating in the second class of FNP in 

1976.  She retired after 48 years in nursing. 

Lawrence worked for VDOT for over 30 years 

as well as on their family farm, Mt. Hope, 

before retiring.  They have two sons, Howard 

and Earl, and three grandchildren.   

  On August 16, 2018 Lawrence and Etta 

celebrated 60 years of marriage at the Annual 

King William Farm Bureau Dinner at the 

Ruritan Club Building. When asked what is the 

secret to a happy marriage, they both said 

"good communication and a willingness to 

compromise".  Happy Anniversary Lawrence 

and Etta !  

\ 

The Hills Celebrate 60 Years of Marriage 

  This is just a quick reminder that you have 

only one week left to submit entries for the 

2018 Virginia Farm Bureau Federation 

Journalism Awards. 

  Now in its 31st year, the VFBF Journalism 

Awards program recognizes exemplary 

ongoing coverage of agriculture issues, 

practices and events by print and broadcast 

news operations. New this year—farming 

publications and programs serving Virginians 

may enter. 

  Guidelines and an entry form are available 

online at vafb.com/jawards, and this year’s 

entry deadline isSept. 3! There is no entry fee. 

  Winners will be recognized Nov. 27 at the 

opening luncheon of the 2018 VFBF Annual 

Convention in Hot Springs. 

  Contact Sara Owens, VFBF special projects 

coordinator, at 804-290-1133 for more 

information. 

Virginia Farm Bureau Federation Journalism Awards 

Hi, I'm "Haven"! I'm a stunning 

female kitten that's about 3 months 

old. I came to the Shelter after I 

was found at someone’s home. I’m 

a lovely lady that loves snuggles 

and attention!! Meow! 

Regional Animal Shelter 

Phone (804)-769-4983 

Fax (804)-769-4993 

animalshel-

ter@kingwilliamcounty.us 

www.facebook.com/

RegionalAnimalShelter 

Pet Adoption 

Good Homes Needed 
For Good Pets 

20201 King William Road, King William, Virginia 23086 

(804)769-4983    Fax (804)769-4993 

www.kingwilliamcounty.com/animal shelter   

email: animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us 

www.petfinder.com 

Riverside Tappahannock  

  Hospital graduated 27 students from the 

health system’s summer Junior Volunteer 

Program, giving area teens a valuable 

introduction to the health care work place 

and the soft skills required to be 

successful in a variety of roles. 

  Riverside’s Junior Volunteer Program, 

which has been operating for more than 15 

years, gives youth with an interest in 

health care a unique opportunity to assist 

staff at the hospital during their summer 

break from high school. Applicants who 

are accepted into the program tour the 

facility with their parents and participate 

in a mandatory orientation session 

covering hospital procedures, safety 

policies and privacy measures such as 

HIPAA (Health Insurance Portability and 

Accountability Act). 

  This year’s cadre of participants included 

27 young people from counties across the 

region, including Essex, Richmond, King 

William, Westmoreland, Northumberland 

and Hanover. In each of the two four-

week program sessions, volunteers 

worked two days a week from 9 a.m. to 3 

p.m., side-by-side with nurses, doctors, 

adult volunteers and other hospital staff. 

  In addition to providing experience 

related to health care careers and business 

office environments, the Junior Volunteer 

Program also offers patient services and 

clerical support to a variety of hospital 

departments including the Emergency 

Room, Operating and Recovery rooms, 

Medical/Surgical floors, Food Services, 

Human Resources, Cancer Center, 

Maintenance, Housekeeping, and Hospice. 

They also work alongside Adult 

Volunteers manning the Comfort Cart 

providing complimentary items to patients 

to enhance their stay. 

Emily Brown, Madeline Maurer, Jada Ashlock, 

Aaliyah Leonard and Jordan Yocum  

Riverside Tappahannock Hospital Graduates 27 

Youth from Annual Junior Volunteer Program 
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  Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Corrick of King William will be celebrating their 50th wedding 

anniversary on August 30th. They have two children Jarrod Corrick & Melinda Amos 

and one grandson Brandon. 

Corrick’s 50th Anniversary 

 

A successful marriage requires falling in love many times,  

always with the same person. 

 

Mignon McLaughlin 



P a g e  1 2                                             T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                  W e d n e s d a y ,  A u g u s t  2 9 ,  2 0 1 8   

 

  On August 24th, a Memorial Service was held for Canine Trooper Vader at the 

headquarters of the Virginia State Police before a full attended  auditorium. Trooper 

Vader was killed in the line of duty on August 1, 2018. Colonel Gary Settle, 

Superintendent of the VSP, said that the Police K-9 Division of the VSP is the second 

oldest in the United States. Trooper Vader was the second VSP Canine to be killed in 

the line of duty. The first was Canine Trooper Baron.  

  In 1962 he was killed by an escaped prisoner serving life for murder. Col. Settle 

recognized from the audience Bob Coats of King William as the Trooper that was 

the handler of Trooper Baron.   

  It might seem difficult to understand how moving a memorial for a fallen K-9 could 

be. Those in attendance had to have at least started a tear, for it was just as touching as 

attending the memorial service of a person. The service was well organized and 

conducted with finesse. K-9s from other jurisdictions and the military were paraded by 

their handlers before the assemble in honor of the fallen hero.  

  A memorial will be erected along side of Trooper Baron at the Virginia Tech College 

of Veterinary Medicine in honor of Trooper Vader.   

 Memorial Service for Canine Trooper Vader  

The way I see it, if you want the rainbow, you gotta put up with the rain.  

Dolly Parton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Call 769-0259 

Countrycouriernews.com 
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Dennis Smith presents first place check to the George Webb team. 

By Gene Campbell  
 

  As the sun rose at Queenfield Golf 

Course on Friday morning Aug 10, 

King William Ruritan Club members 

were busy preparing sauage and egg 

biscuits for the teams arriving for the 

Club's 16th Annual Golf Tournament 

while Golf Committee Chairman 

Dennis Smith was busy directing the 

act ivi t ies  in preparat ion for 

the 9am tee off. This year was a record 

breaking year for the tournament as 

thirty-one (31) teams teed off and 

ninety-one (91) sponsor signs were 

displayed around the 18 hole golf 

course.  After a round of golf 

everyone returned to the club pavilion 

for a  delicious lunch of barbeque and 

catfish with all the fixens prepared by 

club members. 

  George Webb and his team took first 

place honors while Stan Crews team 

took second and Roger Weakley's 

team came in third.  Chairman Dennis 

Smith reported this was the best year 

ever for the tournament. Part of the 

proceeds go back to the community 

each year in the form of donations to 

local fire/rescue departments and local 

charities.  The club is always very 

appreciative of our local businesses 

and individuals who sponsor and 

support us throughout the year.   

  If you are interested in participating 

in another golf tournament, the 

Annual Chesapeake District Ruritan 

Golf Tournament will be held Friday 

Sept 21 at Queenfield Golf Club with 

the same format.  Please call 363-1781 

or email genec1781@gmail.com for 

more info.     

Ruritan Golf Tournament a Huge Success ! 

Dennis Smith presents second place check to the Stan Crews team.  

Dennis Smith (far left) presents third place check to the Roger Weakley team 

consisting of (left to right) Matthew Norman, Donny Norman, Michael Norman and 

Roger Weakley) 

mailto:genec1781@gmail.com
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  In the parking lot the cars were 

divided – on one side were Fords and 

on the other side were Corvettes. Six of 

the Mustangs came from the Victory 7 

Mustang Club of Richmond. Eight of 

the Corvettes were from the Heavenly 

Corvette Club of Westmoreland. 

Several other vintage cars  joined the 

group throughout the afternoon. 

  The oldest car was a 1934 Ford owned 

by local resident Walter Smith. A 1963 

Chevy from Richmond and 1969 – 

1970 Chevrolet Nova were the next 

oldest cars. At this car show there were 

no prizes or competition – just a group 

of vintage car owners who came 

together to show their cars and have 

fellowship with each other. 

  The car show was from 3 p.m. – dusk. 

At 4 p.m. an old fashioned family 

picnic was held. On Sunday morning 

Rev. Dr. Wilbert D. Talley was the 

preacher at the 11 a.m. service. 

Following lunch the guest speaker was 

Mr. David Scott and the concert was by 

the Sensational Gospel Tones. Revival 

was held Tuesday – Thursday at 7 p.m. 

Third Union Baptist Church, continued             

There was a blood drive, fire and 

EMS from King William Fire and 

Rescue, food, and “kid zone” 

activities including face painting, a 

game truck, tractors for the kids to 

climb on, and multiple bouncy 

houses. 

  Alison W. Fox, Manager, stated, 

“I love this event because it is 

something the whole family can 

enjoy. You can come out on a nice 

summer day to have fun, eat local 

food, and see lots of community 

organizations all at one place. Lots 

of  hard work and planning goes in 

to this event and we hope to keep 

adding new things and making 

improvements for years to come. 

  A special thanks to the 

community for supporting us and 

to all the sponsors who made the 

event possible:  On the Fly Game 

Truck, Ashley Payne with 

Atkinson Insurance, Bojangles, 

Andy’s Automotive, Essex Bank, 

King William Ruritan, Virginia 

Blood Services, King William 

Little League and James River 

Equipment.” 

County Fest, continued 

Back to School Bus Safety & Driving Tips 
By Armistead Saffer 

 

  It’s almost Back-to-School time!  Please 

be more careful and alert now that the 

school busses will soon be on the road and 

children will be out waiting for their bus.  

The days are getting shorter, so there’s 

less light early in the morning and the 

traffic pattern will change with getting 

kids off to school added back in people’s 

schedules.  Here are some safety tips to 

help keep everyone on the roads safe. 

Drivers on the road: 

►  Never pass a bus loading or unloading 

children. 

►  The area 10 feet around a school bus is 

the most dangerous place for children—

stop far enough back to allow them to 

safely get on and off of the bus. 

►  Traffic must stop if the yellow or red 

lights are flashing and the stop arm is 

extended. 

►  Be alert! Children often are 

unpredictable, and they tend to ignore 

hazards and take risks. 

►  If following a bus give it more 

distance than you would a car. 

►  Obey the speed limit especialy in the 

School Zone. 

Kids waiting for the bus: 

►  Be at the bus stop early. 

►  Stay away from the curb. 

►  Wait for the bus to stop before getting 

on the bus. 

►  Don’t push getting on or off the bus. 

►  Check to make sure all traffic has 

stopped before getting on the bus. 

►  Don’t distract the bus driver once on 

the bus. 

This article was a suggestion by one of our Facebook followers. 

Do you have an interesting story, event or hobby?   

You can contact me @ 804-874-3294 or email News@AylettVA.com 
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Press Release As the 2nd Anniversary of 

the murder of James “Scooter” Byrd 

approaches, the King and Queen County 

Sheriff’s Office is still asking for the 

public’s help in finding answers. The King 

and Queen County Sheriff’s Office has 

made strides towards solving this murder. 

New evidence has come forward and is 

currently being processed.  

  The King and Queen County Sheriff’s 

Office, Virginia State Police, the Federal 

Bureau of Investigations, the Bureau of 

Alcohol Tobacco and Firearms, Virginia 

Forensic Science Laboratory, the Drug 

Enforcement Administration and other 

local agencies have been working together 

and are making great progress to finding a 

conclusion. 

  The King and Queen County Sheriff’s 

Office is still asking for the assistance of 

the public, family members and friends to 

come forward with any information that 

may be helpful in the apprehension and 

prosecution of the suspect(s) who are 

responsible for this murder. With the 

public’s help we hope to obtain more 

information so that James Byrd’s family 

can finally have closure.  

  The King and Queen County Sheriff’s 

Office is committed to tracking down 

every lead and carefully reviewing each 

piece of evidence collected, while this 

takes time and the assistance of other 

resources we have made great strides with 

the help of citizen’s tips and evidence 

collected. We are confident that the 

investigation is moving in the right 

direction and the suspect(s) will be 

brought to justice.  

  The King and Queen County Sheriff’s 

Office is seeking any information that may 

be relevant to this case. If you have any 

information, you are encouraged contact 

the King and Queen County Sheriff’s 

Office as (804)785-7400 or call or text 

(804)445-5398 or the Mattaponi Crime 

Solvers (804)769-3000.  

 

Press Release Authorized By: 

Chief Deputy W.R. Balderson 

King & Queen County Sheriff’s Office 

Fredericksburg - Residential and business 

members of Rappahannock Electric 

Cooperative (REC) have received phone calls 

from scammers claiming to be from REC 

stating the members’ accounts are overdue. 

The scam calls have been received by members 

throughout REC’s 22-county service territory. 

 “The scams are very sophisticated, with the 

caller ID appearing to be that of REC.  Calls 

made to the false phone number even sound 

legitimate, as the caller is greeted by a 

recorded message as if they had called the 

Cooperative,” explained John Crawford, 

REC’s manager of Safety, Risk, and 

Operational Support Services. 

 If you receive a suspicious call, please keep 

the following in mind: 

  

 REC does not use collection agencies to 

contact members by phone. 

 Employees from REC do attempt to 

contact members with delinquent 

payments to warn them they are subject to 

disconnection, but that is done by an 

automated calling system. The co-op's 

member service representatives do not 

demand immediate payment. 

 If you receive a phone call from someone 

claiming to be an REC employee 

demanding immediate payment, report the 

suspicious activity to local law 

enforcement. 

 If you are uncertain if a call you received 

came from a legitimate REC 

representative please call REC directly at 

1-800-552-3904 to confirm. 

REC provides electric service to over 167,000 

connections in parts of 22 Virginia counties. 

With its general office in Fredericksburg, Va., 

the Cooperative operates and maintains more 

than 17,000 miles of power lines through its 

service area, which ranges from the Blue Ridge 

Mountains to the tidal waters of the 

Chesapeake Bay. For more information about 

REC, please visit www.myrec.coop. Follow 

REC on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and 

YouTube. 

REC Warns of Phone Scam 

RICHMOND – The Virginia Department 

of Emergency Management (VDEM) 

today announced awards of hazard 

mitigation assistance funds, through the 

Hazard Mitigation Grant Program 

(HMGP), following the January 2016 

snowstorm.   

  VDEM received 75 percent of the project 

funding from the Federal Emergency 

Management Agency (FEMA), for which 

the Commonwealth covers 20 percent of 

the cost share. Projects from the HMGP go 

through a competitive in-state selection 

process. 

  The purpose of HMGP is to help 

communities implement hazard mitigation 

measures following a Presidential Major 

Disaster Declaration in the areas of the 

state, tribe, or territory requested by the 

governor or tribal executive. The key 

purpose of this grant program is to enact 

mitigation measures that reduce the risk of 

loss of life and property from future 

disasters. 

  “Projects of this type completely remove 

the risk and provide an opportunity for 

property owners to relocate to a more 

resilient location,” said VDEM State 

Coordinator Jeff Stern.  

  “The Hazard Mitigation Grant Program 

shows the importance of having a FEMA-

approved hazard mitigation plan that 

results in tangible measures to protect life 

and property,” said VDEM Region 1 Chief 

Regional Coordinator Lori Dachille. 

Commonwealth Receives $548,430 in Post-

Disaster Mitigation Funds 
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ATTNENTION: We do not keep 

announcements. This page is free 

to our area. Basic info only. 
 

CHISTIAN 

Christian Fellowship Ministries (CFM) 

Homecoming 

Annual homecoming service on Sunday 

September 2! Apostle Marvin Richardson 

of World Vision Ministries in 

T i m m o n s v i l l e ,  S C 

s p e a k i n g .  S u n d a y  s e r v i c e 

at 10:30am, dinner following. Revival 

f r o m  W e d n e s d a y  S e p t . 

5th through Friday 7th at 7pm nightly! 

304 W. Chinquapin Rd., King William 

County, VA, 804-769-1985 or 804-769-

1 1 9 2 .    P l e a s e  c o n t a c t 

cfm23086@yahoo.com or Elder Julie 

Peters at 804-263-2405 for more 

information. 

Crossroads Mission Center 

Invites all to Messy Church, the 

1st Wednesday of every month. Come 

join us for food, fun, fellowship and 

friends. It's Free, From 6pm to 

8pm. Bring the family. Like our 

Facebook page and stay connected to our 

M e s s y  C h u r c h  u p d a t e s . 

Crossroadsmissioncenter-KW 

694-K Sharon Rd, King William beside 

the Library.  

BAPTIST 

Bruington Baptist Church 
4784 The Trail, Bruington, King & 

Queen County. 10a.m. Sunday school; 

11a.m. Worship Service with 

Communion on first Sundays; 9a.m. 

Deacons meet on first Sundays/WOM 

meets third Sundays/Fellowship breakfast 

fourth Sundays/Breakfast prepared by 

men fifth Sundays; 11a.m. children’s 

church fifth Sundays/children and youth 

mission groups meet third Sundays; 6p.m. 

Adult Bible study Wednesdays followed 

by 7p.m. choir practice; 10a.m. until noon 

community clothes cupboard first 

Saturdays. Rev. Roger Collier 804-815-

3267. 

Mattaponi Baptist Church 

11468 The Trail, King and Queen 

Courthouse, Pastor: David Anthony, 1-

804-384-7721 Weekly Worship Service: 

Sunday school at 10 am; Morning 

Worship 11 am. 

Mt. Sinai Baptist Church 

(2217 Commins Road, Aylett) 

Come Worship With Us! Homecoming & 

Revival – Sunday, September 9, at 11:00 

a.m. Morning messenger Rev. Dr. 

Charlene Gresham. Theme: “Growing 

Stronger, Growing Deeper, Reaching 

Higher”, scripture: Isaiah 40:31. Dinner 

will follow. Afternoon messenger at 3:00 

p.m. Rev. Marcus D. Martin, Pastor of 

New Bridge Baptist Church, Henrico and 

church family. Revival Week: Tuesday, 

September 11th-Friday, September 14th. 

Prayer & Praise 7:00 p.m. Revival 

Worship 7:30 p.m. Guest pastors and 

their church family nightly. Church 

Office (804)769-4879.    

New Mt. Zion Baptist Church 

Walkerton, will be celebrating our annual 

Homecoming Service on Sunday, 

September 23rd at 11:00 a.m. Rev. 

Robert D. Brown will deliver the message 

and  the Men of Mulberry of Farnham, 

will provide the music. Lunch will be 

served after the morning service. There 

will be no afternoon service. Please join 

us for a blessed day. 

New Morning Star Baptist Church 

Sunday School and Worship Service First 

through the Fourth Sunday each month. 

Summer is closely coming to an end 

come and join us for an Enriching Sunday 

School service for youth and adults 

beginning at 10:00 a.m. Followed by our 

Worship Service beginning at 11:00 a.m. 

Rev. Dr. Sylvia Berry, Pastor and Sister 

Brenda Mercer, Sunday School 

Superintendant, 140 Greenbriar Rd, St 

Stephens Church. 

Olivet Baptist Church  

25375 The Trail, Mattaponi, Sunday 

School at 10:00 AM Sundays Worship at 

11:00 AM pastor Terry Morrison 

Next Step Church 
Lo ca ted  a t  7753  Richmond -

Tappahannock Highway, Aylett. Sunday 

Worship Service Times – 9:00 & 

10:30am preceded by Coffee House. We 

want to invite you to our exciting worship 

experience. For more information, please 

contac t  us  a t  804 /769 -3182, 

w e l c o m e @n e x t s t e p - c h u r c h . c o m , 

www.nextstep-church.com. 

Poroporone Baptist Church  
in Shacklefords is having a fall 

bazaar October 20th. The monies raised 

will go to our women of purpose group. 

We are currently still needing vendors.  

We had a successful Spring Bazaar back 

in April and we are continuing this for the 

fall for our semi-annual fundraiser.  (804) 

785-3948 

Rehoboth Baptist Church  

at 5904 Acquinton Church Road, King 

William. Call 769-8400 if questions. 

St. Paul Baptist Church  

Aylett- Come join Prayer Breakfast 

on Saturday, Sept. 22nd at 9:00AM. Rev. 

Rochelle R. Acree from Victorious Life 

Christian Center, West Point, will be the 

guest speaker. Rev. Cora Harvey 

Armstrong will bring the ministry of 

music. “The power of Prayer and the 

Pleasure of Praise” is the theme for the 

occasion. Breakfast will be served 

immediately after the service. All are 

invited to share with us. 

Sharon Baptist Church invites you to 

join us for worship. We are located at 901 

Sharon Road across from King William 

High School.  Sunday mornings start with 

breakfast at 8:45 am in the Fellowship 

Hall, followed by Sunday School for all 

ages at 9:15 am.  Our Morning Worship 

Service starts at 10:30 am.  Nursery 

provided.  We have a Sunday Evening 

Bible Study at 6 pm.  Additional Bible 

Study is at 10 am on Tuesdays; and at 6 

pm Wednesdays we have a Potluck 

Dinner followed by a 7 pm prayer 

meeting.  Youth (7th – 12th graders) meet 

at 7 pm on Wednesdays.  Church office 

hours are 9 am to 2 pm Tuesday –

 Friday.  Call the church at 769-2320 for 

more information. 

St. Stephens Baptist Church  

An historic church for all of today’s 

people. Just off Rte 360 at St. Stephens 

Church stoplight. ¼ mile south on Rte 14 

(The Trail). (804) 769-8833 We invite 

you to come as you wish and you’ll find 

warm people who love God, try to live 

like Jesus, and care for their neighbors, 

both near and far. Sunday: Bible study 

10AM, Worship Celebration 11AM, 

Prayer / Bib l e  S tud y  Wed.  a t 

7PM.Communion the first Sunday of 

each month. “Follow” us on Facebook: 

SSBCTheTrail for current events. 

The Edge Worship Centre 

4 6 0  1 4 t h  S t .  We s t  P o i n t . 

www.tewcwestpoint.net The Edge 

welcomes ALL to attend our weekly 

services. Adult Sunday school is 9:30 and 

Worship is 11:00. Visit us and experience 

praise and worship in His name 

accordance with the Holy Bible, the 

living word of Christ Jesus. 

Union Prospect Baptist Church 

1380 Stratton Major Rd. Shacklefords. 

Hospitality Ministry presents; David 

Scott with the Sensational Gospel tones 

and Jerome Davis and family in concert. 

On September 15 at 4 PM. Help us 

worship him through song. For more info. 

Contact Geraldine Levere at 804-785-

7521. 

Union Hope Baptist Church 

The Missionary Ministry of  King 

William are sponsoring their annual 

"Party for Jesus" on Sunday September 

9th at 4:00pm.  Please join us for a holy 

ghost good time in Jesus name. Special 

guest for this party will be the Hearts of 

Joy from Tappahannock. 

Upper King & Queen Church 

Sunday School 9:45A.M. Worship 

Service at 11:00A.M. Children's Church 

ea. Sunday. Mission Friends-3rd Sunday. 

Men's Prayer Breakfast 8:30A.M. on 1st 

Sunday. Wednesday Evening Bible Study 

at 7P.M. and Friday Bible Study 

6:30P.M. Ladies With a Vision on 

4th Thursday evening at 7P.M. WMU 

a t  7 P . M .  2 n d  M o n d a y . 

Revival September 16th-19th beginning 

a t  7 P . M .  S u n d a y 

and 7:30P.M. Monday thru Wednesday.  

Wayland Baptist Church 

S p o n s o r i n g  a  t r i p  t o 

Maryland's Baltimore Harbor. Saturday, 

A u g u s t  1 1 t h .  B u s  l e a v e s 

Wayland 8a.m. and returns 8p.m. Cost is 

$40.Call Darlene at 450-2159 or Sabrina 

at 266-6412 for more details. 

Zion Baptist Church 
The ordination service for Ministers Vera 

Ship, Kimberly Holmes, and Edgar 

Rawles III will be held on Sunday, Sept. 

16 at 3pm. Everyone is invited to come 

out and share in the joy of the Lord. 

Missionary Annual will be held on 

Sunday, Sept. 9 at 9:30am. Minister 

Kimberly Holmes will be speaker. 

Everyone is invited. 

METHODIST 

Allegheny Wesleyan Methodist Church 

21076 King William rd. invites children 

five and up to a Vacation Bible School 

August 27 through 31 nightly from 6 to 8 

PM and Sunday morning, Sept. 2 at 10:45 

AM with a theme of “Sweet Rewards - 

Gifts from Jesus”. 

EPISCOPAL 

Immanuel Episcopal Church 

190 Allen’s Circle King & Queen Court 

House Services at 10AM Holy Eucharist 

one Sunday a month Morning Prayer the 

remaining Sundays, led by a Lay Person. 

For information on a particular Sunday, 

call 804-785-2122  

St. David’s Episcopal Church 

Aylett. "To Know Christ Jesus and to 

Make Christ Known" 11291 West River 

Road, Aylett (Beside the Public Boat 

Landing) Featuring The Rev. T. Gustavo 

Mansella All Are Welcome! All Sundays 

-11AM Eucharist Service First Sunday of 

the Month - Youth Focus/Potluck After. 

St. Paul’s Millers Tavern 

7 9 2 4  R i c h m o n d 

Highway. Sunday service at 10 a.m. Holy 

Eucharist with music. Nursery available 

at 10 a.m. service. 443-2341 

www.stpaulsmillerstavern.org 

PRESBYTERIAN 

St. James Presbyterian Church 

(The church next to King William 

Courthouse) 411 Courthouse Lane. 

Worship with us on Sundays at 10:30 

AM. Our music is a blend of 

co n t emp or ar y  and  t r ad i t i on a l 

hymns. Communion is the first Sunday of 

each month. Our Minister is Rev. Dr. 

John Turner, a native Scotsman. 

NON DENOMINATION 

Broadus Church - Hebron Campus 

3407 King William Road, Aylett, 23009, 

(804) 779-2700, Worship with us Sunday 

mornings. 10:30am. Social time, coffee 

and doughnuts, service at 11am. Come as 

you are and we promise to make you feel 

right at home. We are focused on worship 

of God and studying his word, building 

relationships and service to our 

community. Check us out on Facebook, 

Broadus-Church-Hebron-Campus, for 

events and opportunities.  

Cross Church  

A safe place for everyone. We Worship 

together 10:30 Sunday mornings at K.W. 

F i r e  &  R e s c u e  7 9 3 6 

Richmond Tappahannock Hwy. Aylett, 

23009 crosschurchva.com  

 

Church Calendar 

mailto:cfm23086@yahoo.com
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King & Queen Branch Library  

Yoga for Seniors  Thursday, 

September 9, 13, 20, & 27, 12:30 – 

1:30 p.m Play Dough Party 

Thursday, September 13, 5:30 – 6:30 

p.m. Ages 3-10. All Levels Yoga 

Thursday, September 27, 5:30 – 6:30 

p.m. Ages 12 & up. Storytimes 

Thursdays (September 13, 20, & 27) 

Family 10:30 a.m. Call 804-769-1623 

or visit the library at 396 Newtown 

Road for more information.  

Upper King William Br. Library  
Yoga for Seniors Tuesday, September 

4, 11, 18, & 25, 11:00 a.m. – noon 

LEGO Building Fun Thursday, 

September 20, 5:00 – 6:00 p.m. Ages 

5-11. UKW Book Club Monday, 

September 24, 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. 

Discover a Drugstore in Coconut Oil 

Saturday, September 29, 10:30 – 11:30 

a.m. Ages 18 & up. Storytimes 

Wednesdays (September 12, 19, & 26)

Family 10:30 a.m. Call 804-769-3731 

or visit the library at 694-J Sharon 

Road for more information. 

West Point Branch Library 

Computer Basics Class Thursday, 

September 6, 10:00 a.m. - noon 

Second Saturday Movie Matinee 

Saturday, September 8, Noon – 1:30 

p.m. LEGOMania Friday, September 

21, 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. Ages 5-12. 

Magnetic Magic Saturday, September 

22, 12:30 – 1:30 p.m. Ages 3-10. 

Pajama Storytime Tuesday, September 

25, 6:30 – 7:15 p.m. Ages 3-10. Movie 

Night Thursday, September 27, 5:30 - 

7:30 p.m. Ages 16 & up. Storytimes 

Friday (September 14, 21, & 28) 

Family 10:30 a.m. Call 804-843-3244 

or visit the library at 721 Main Street 

for more information. 

Southern States Retail King William 

Sept 1st Propane Sale $1.99 per gallon 

Sept 8th Piedmont Grass Seed Sale 

$10.00 off each bag Sept 15th Regional 

Agronomist Specialist 9-2 Sept 

22 10% off Grass Seed Sept 29th 25% 

off Carhartt 804-769-3100. Sharon Rd. 

Monday-Saturday 8AM-6PM Sunday-

Closed 

Free Diabetes Tele-Ed Classes 

King William-Dawn Community 

Doctors and UVA are offering FREE 

classes on managing diabetes. Contact 

Keven Talley at 804-769-3022. 

September 25 (1-3pm) Eat Smart, 

Change your Lifestyle September 4 (1-

3pm) Basics of Diabetes and 

Medications September 11 (1-3pm) 

Nutrition Basics September 18 (1-

3pm) Glucose Control, Activity & 

Stress 

Good Homes Needed For Good Pets 

Regional Animal Shelter, 20201 King 

William Road, King William 804-769-

4983. Kennel visiting hours Mon.–Fri. 

11a.m.-4p.m., Wed. eve. until 6pm., 

S a t . 1 1 a m . - 2 p m . 

w w w . p e t f i n d e r . c o m  e m a i l : 

animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us  

Help Wanted!  
If you love animals please consider 

becoming a foster parent. You provide 

a safe and loving home, Indian Rivers 

Humane Society will provide food and 

medical. Please call 804-885-3109 x2 

for further information. Someone will 

call you back. You can help save 

lives!  

DCSE Service Point Assistance 

Entering the New Millennium DCSE 

Personnel will be at K&Q Social 

Services on the Third Thursday of 

each month from 9:30AM to 3:00PM 

to assist you with Child Support 

Related Questions and/or Inquiries. 

DCSE Contact Information: 1-800-468

-8894 

Afternoon Off for Caregivers! 

Bring your senior loved ones to a 

special event on the third Wednesday 

of every month! Caregivers get an 

afternoon off 1:00-5:00p.m. while 

their seniors enjoy fellowship in a safe 

environment with fun-filled activities 

planned especial ly for  them. 

Information-registration, call 804-769-

0001. Sponsored by United Methodist 

Women, McKendree UMC, 4347 

Manfield Road, Manquin. 

Three Rivers SWCD Board 

Meetings 

Three Rivers  Soi l  & Water 

Conservation District will hold their 

monthly Board of Directors meetings 

on the third Tuesday of each month. If 

you would like to attend, contact the 

office at (804)443-2327, ext. 4 for 

meeting place and time. The public is 

invited. 

KW On-Going Nurturing Parenting 

Program 
Every Monday 6:30pm - 8:30pm King 

William Counseling Center, 1041 

Sharon Road, KW. $20 Per/Session + 

$20 Handbook. 15-week On-Going 

Nurturing Parenting Program takes 

place year round parents can enroll 

any time. Pre-registration is required. 

Call 1-888-PREV-550 or 804-642-

5 4 0 2  o r  e m a i l 

prevent@mpnn.state.va.us 

Girl Scout Troop 1132 
Weekly meetings on Thursdays 

at 6pm at Mattaponi Vol. Rescue 

Squad Building. 

KW Children First Lions Club  

Meets on the 2nd Wednesday of each 

month at 7:00p.m. at the Crossroads 

Mission Center located at 694 K 

Sharon Road, King William. 

American Legion Post 314  

All members & Veterans welcome to 

meetings. Community Wide Saltfish 

Breakfast 1st & 3rd Saturday from 

8am-10am. PTSD Support Group held 

each Wed. night at 7PM, Post 314 

Bldg. Aylett 6250 Richmond-Tapp. 

Hwy. Rt. 360. Freedom is NOT Free. 

VFW Post 9501 

Members of the VFW Post & 

Auxiliary Central Garage meet the 

Second Thursday each month at 

7:00pm. Refreshments served after 

each business meeting. Contact 

commander James Brown 804-337-

7029 for Post membership and F. 

Gwathmey 994-2947 for Auxiliary 

membership. 

K . W .  R e c  P a r k 

KingWilliamRec.com.  

King William Democrats 
Do you want a government that’s 

interested in the needs of the middle 

class rather than writing loopholes for 

the rich? Come join the King William 

Democrats! We meet every third 

Tuesday each month at 6:30 PM at the 

Upper King William Library, 694 

Sharon Road. For more info. contact 

B e t s y  a t  8 0 4 - 5 1 3 - 2 5 4 6  o r 

email   relldon@prodigy.net 

Mattaponi Crime Solvers 
(serving King  & Queen, King 

William, and town of West Point) Tip 

line: (804) 769-3000 For more info on 

th e  Cr i me  So lver s  p r ogr am 

contact: KQKWSolvers@aol.com. 

Remember If you see something, say 

something. 

Mangohick VFD 

Drive–Thru Fish Fry, Thursday-

Oct.11th. 5:00-pm – 7:00pm; Tickets 

$10, more info (804)514-4542 or 

(804) 994-9800. Meals prepared by 

Mr. Tyrone Vessels & MVFD. 

T u r k e y  S h o o t s 

every Friday evening from Sept. 

7 t h – N o v .  1 6 t h ; 7 : 3 0 p m –

10:00pm wi th  a  concess ion 

stand. More Info, call station@ 

( 8 0 4 ) 9 9 4 - 9 80 0 .  A n n u a l  C a r 

S h o w  &  C o m m u n i t y  D a y 

S a t u r d a y ,  S e p t .  2 2 ;  1 0 a m -

2pm. looking for local & non-

local participates in car show, 

vendors and yard sale tables. 

More info, please call Audrey @

(804)514-4542. Collecting non-

perishable foods now -Dec15th. 

Please make sure the dates are 

good. Food can be dropped off 

@station. More Info @(804)514-

4542or (804)994-9800. 

Frog Level Vol. Fire Dept.  

Caroline Co. Fall Festival & 

Parade  Oct .  27  10am-3pm. 

Seeking vendors, send inquiry to 

crozell@verizon.net or call 804-

338-8697. 

Treasurers of the Earth 

Gem, Mineral & Jewelry Show 

Sept. 14-16. Richmond Raceway 

Complex 600 E. Laburnum Ave.. 

Friday noon-6. Sat. 10am–5pm. 

Sun. 10am-5pm. Admission: $5 

adults, 16 & under free. Website: 

treasurersoftheearth.com. Email: 

jane@treasurersoftheearth.com 

TRIAD 2018 Schedule  
Crimes Against Seniors October 3, at 

10:00 a.m. Bay Transit Transportation 

December 5, at 10:00 a.m. Opioid 

Crisis Pamunkey Regional Library 

396 Newtown Rd., St. Stephens Ch. 

23148 May 2, at 10:00 a.m. Dementia 

– Know the 10 Signs July 11, at 10:00 

a.m. Opioid Crisis September 5, at 

10:00 a.m. Oral Health for Seniors 

November 7, at 10:00 a.m. Grieving. 

Bay Trans i t  p rov ides  FREE 

transportation to anyone who is 

interested in attending any of the Triad 

meetings. Just call (804) 693-6977 

prior to that Wednesday to schedule 

your ride.  

Public Service Announcement 

Back-to-School: 7-Week Long Adult 

Education and GED® Prep class to 

start 9/11/2018 for King & Queen & 

King William Residents. Class will 

meet at in each county from 5:30-8:30 

p m  o n  T u e ,  W ed ,  &  T h u 

through 10/26/2018.  To register, 

please call MP R.A.C.E. at 804-769-

1151 or visit www.mprace.org to 

register online. 

King William T.E.A. Party 
KWTP meets the second and fourth 

Thursdays each month at 6:30 PM. 

Had enough of lies from the both 

major political parties; openly 

squeezing the middle class to pay off 

rich donors and poor voters? Take 

action, starting with effective 

strategies to deal with critical local, 

state and national issues. Meetings of 

KWTP are open to all citizens of good 

will. Usually at the Upper King 

William Library. Confirmation and 

lots more information at Facebook 

and kwteaparty.com 

Community Calendar 
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Classifieds  

SERVICES 

 High Speed Internet 
Order the High Speed Satellite 

Internet that is now available in King 

William and King & Queen!                                     

Speeds up to 30-Mbps down and                     

3-Mbps up.                                                  

Starting at $70/month.   

Order now by Calling 874-3294 

Computer Services & Repair      
Home or Business 

Call Armistead @ 874-3294 
Call Armistead.com 

Norman’s Tree Service:  Tree 

removal, topping, trimming, stump 

grinding, brush chipping, storm 

damage and tractor work. No job too 

big or small,  75 ft. bucket truck. Free 

Estimates, reasonable prices.  

Licensed & Insured. Locally owned  

& operated. Call 769-7197 

Steven’s Handyman Jr.:  

Reasonable, Quality Work, Well 

Experienced, Any type of Yard 

Work, Painting, Mulching, Tree 

Work, Grass Cutting,  Power 

Washing, Flooring and Decks etc.     

Free Estimates & Insured.                          

Call 852-8403  

Pollard’s Landscaping, Trees 

trimmed and removed. 60ft. Bucket 

Truck, Asphalt Repair & Sealing, 

Fertilizing, Seeding, Power raking, 

Tree Pruning, Driveway  Repair , Fine 

& Rough Grading,  Lot Clearing, 

Trash Removal, Demolition, Drainage 

Problems, Install and Repair Septic 

Systems, Top Soil, Fill Dirt, Pressure 

Washing, Painting, Staining,     

Shallow well cleaning and                     

lowering depth of well.                                                 

Call 445-1063 Licensed & Insured 

GET A FRESH LOOK, 

BRIGHTEN YOUR HOME-    

Home Improvements and Repairs: 

Specializing in Kitchen and Bath 

remodels. Custom trim (crown 

molding, chair rail, pick your look) 

doors, window, tile painting, decks,             

patios,   siding and more.                                          

CALL 804-402-5019                                                           

S. A. DUNBAR CONSTRUCTION 

MALLORY ELECTRIC 
Residential and Commercial electrical 

service and installations Also 

generator installations. Licensed and 

insured. BBB. Call: 746-4350          

for Service and Phone quotes. 

Auto Glass Installed: Bullzeye 

Glass, Windshield replacement, rock 

chip repair, same day mobile service.                                       

Direct billing for Insurance.                                                                                                            

Locally owned. Call 804-335-4807  

LEE’S LAWN CARE PLUS- Top 

quality yard services: Mowing, 

trimming, leaf removal, mulching. 

Pruning, gutters, etc. Senior and 

competitor Price Discounts!              

Call 804-512-1345  or                    

804-769-0358 

C. A. HARVEY FLOORS, LLC.   
Over  30 years of experience in 

installing and repairing hardwood and 

laminate floors.   We offer 

professional work at a reasonable 

price as well as being licensed and 

insured. Call for a  FREE estimate  

804-399-1124 

Family Daycare Available 

Lawson Marriott Elementary - off 

Newtown Rd north of the Post Office 

All ages welcome 

Patty Anderson 804-769-2327 

 

Colonial Grounds-Total Lawn Care, 

Locally owned and operated, very 

dependable, reasonable rates            

and  satisfaction guarantee.                                            

Call Rick Lowe for free estimates.                         

Licensed & Insured 804-445-3943 

ALEXANDER PAINTING Interior, 

Exterior, Deck Staining and Power 

Washing. Quality Workmanship at a 

fair price. References available.                   

Over 20 years Experience!                                                   

Call Charles at:  804-814-2874  

Pressure Washing & Affordable 

Auto Detailing. Free Estimates. 

Vehicles Start At $80.00. Houses Start 

At $200.00. Decks, Gutters & Roof 

Cleaning. Call 804-901-8802 

CLEANING BY GINA: Home and 

Office Cleaning. Quality work at 

affordable rates. 20 plus years 

experience. Licensed & Insured. 

References available upon request.  

Contact                                             

Gina Lumpkin at: 804-822-1040 

JOBS 

AVAILABLE 

Local construction company hiring 

in all aspects of construction. EOE, 

Drug free workplace. Apply in person 

at  3240 King William Ave.,                             

West Point, VA  804-843-4700 

Tree work climber position:       

Must have at least seven years of 

experience. Must have a good driving 

record CDL preferred.  Salary depends 

on experience. Call (804) 387-6762  

or (804) 798-4473 

Plumbing experience a plus, 20 to 40 

hours a week. Start right away.       

Call  It Fitz Plumbing                     

804-767-0979 

HVAC Installer, Mechanic & 

Helper Needed.  Local.                                    

Call: 804-514-5604  

 

FOR RENT  
APARTMENT FOR RENT Aylett 

Brick 2 Bedroom, large eat-in kitchen, 

washer-dryer, excellent location, From 

$815.00 per month.   “Rent Special”       

769-0867          

www.colonialsquareapartments.com 

Rent For Special Events at 

American Legion Post 314. 6250 

Richmond Tappahannock Turnpike 

Birthday Parties, Wedding Receptions, 

Family Reunions, Graduations,       

Christmas Gatherings.                                               

No Alcohol allowed                                           

Call: Ernest Pollard 804-683-4195 

2Bedroom apt. for rent. Month to 

Month. Privacy and references. 

Deposit & one month rent. $725.00 

Call: 572-0196 

 For Rent: St. Stephens Church,              

3 Bedroom, 2 Bath Ranch Home on 2 

acres, eat in kitchen, family Room, 

electric heat, washer & dryer.         

$750 per month. Plus $750.00 

Security Deposit. Application 

Required. Call: 804-405-9398 

For Rent: 3 Bedroom, 1 Bath 

852 Peach Grove Road St. Stephens 

Church.  $750 a month plus deposit.                  

Call: 804-769-1282 

WANTED 

Turn your unwanted items into 

cash!  We’re buying antiques, old 

tools, old guns, swords, guitars, 

military items, fishing equipment 

and other old items. If you’re 

cleaning out a house, shed, attic, 

etc., or having a yard sale,                         

Call: 337-5329 

ANIMAL SERVICES 

Boarding, Twin Ponds Kennels, 

Indoor/Outdoor runs, heated & air 

conditioned. Obedience Training       

& Gun Dog Training.                              

Call Patty or Danny Waltman                                      

769-3095 or 370-8793 

www.twinpondskennels.com 

FOR SALE 

Misc. Items For Sale. Refrigerator, 

Freezer, Round Oak Table, Tools 

and more. Call: 804-512-2450 

 For Sale: 2 Cemetery plots at 

Signal Hill Cemetery on Route 301 in 

Hanover County  $6,000 for both                   

Call: 804-366-2626 

6hp 4 Stroke Yamaha Outboard 

Motor 15” Shaft $800.00              

Call: 785-4464 

Eton RXL-90 Four Wheeler.  Like 

brand new and garage kept. $1,500    

or best offer.  Please contact                

804-769-8000 if interested. 

Wellcraft center console     

fisherman '96,  19.5', 

Johnson 115 ; Roller trailer ;      

electric winch ; custom cover                         

(5 year warranty ) new tires/lights.               

Very Nice  .$6500.  

Tom 804-704-7247 
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74 Timberland Road 
King William, VA 23086 

• Plumbing Repairs & Boilers 

• Additions & Renovations 
• Residential & Commercial 

Lawn Tractors ● Chain Saws ● Mow-



P a g e  2 0                                             T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                  W e d n e s d a y ,  A u g u s t  2 9 ,  2 0 1 8   

 


